
Home invasion on West Slope
involves cash, pot
The  latest  El  Dorado  County  home  invasion  involving  pot
occurred Dec. 4.

According  to  the  victims,  they  were  asleep  when  someone
kicked-open the door to the backyard at about 7am. At least
two people, one armed with a shotgun, entered the house in
Rescue,  according  to  sheriff’  deputies.  They  searched  the
house, demanding the male resident tell them where the money
was.

One male resident received several cuts, including some that
required stitches. He was later treated at the hospital and
released.

The suspects tied all three victims and left taking money and
marijuana. By the time the sheriff’s office was called, the
suspects had been gone for some time.

Deputies said the house appeared to have been ransacked. In
addition, marijuana was seen in almost every room. It looked
like the residence and property was being used as a commercial
marijuana facility to include growing, drying, processing, and
packaging.

The suspects were described as possibly Hispanic, in their
late 20s to mid-30s. One suspect was described as wearing a
hoodie and some sort of mask. They were heard talking to each
other in English and Spanish.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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